第1頁,共6頁

考	45	式 科 目	英文	系所別	共同科	考試時間	2月7日(五)	第三節		
	Choose the best answer for each question.									
		選擇題言	青在答案卡上作答,	否則不予	計分。					
					,					
	I.	Vocabu	lary (30%)							
			* `	land may b	oe named after a figure in	Greek myth	ology; others be	lieve there's		
			nt source of origin.							
				(C)	contend (D) conv	rict				
	2.	` '	, ,		g to check progress		cts, so now thing	s run under		
			em smoothly.							
			•	hanism	(C) projection (D)	transparenc	у			
	3.	As the n	umber of people comin	g for work	from suburban areas exp	lodes, comm	nuter traffic	_ the city's		
			ads every morning.							
		(A) form	nulates (B) man	ipulates	(C) navigates (D)	paralyzes				
	4.	It's gene	rally believed that child	lren's	_, that is how they are ed	lucated and t	reated, may influ	ience them		
		for a life	time.							
		(A) senti	iment (B) ther	apy //	(C) upbringing (D)	vitality				
	5.	The supe	ervisor treats his staff w	rith an unpl	leasantlyattitude,	as if he were	more important	and		
		intellige	nt than others.							
		(A) cons	stituent (B) con-	descending	(C) conscientious (D)	conspicuous	S			
	6.	Most nat	tural resources on our p	lanet are _	and could be deplet	ed soon. Tha	at's why sustaina	bility		
		becomes	an important issue.		//					
		(A) finite	e (B) hosp	oitable	(C) liberated (D)	neutral				
	7.	Despite :	a number of setbacks, the	he athlete d	did not give up and	through the	half-year trainir	ıg,		
		eventual	ly breaking record in th	e triathlon						
		(A) pers	evered (B) reco	nciled	(C) speculated (D)	tranquilized	l			
	8.	The stor	m's survivors took	_ in a loca	al church, where they are	provided wi	th necessities and	d well		
		protected	d.							
		(A) pres	cription (B) radi	ation	(C) sanctuary (D)	turmoil				
	9.	Berber n	nusic is to Moro	cco and ent	tirely distinct from Arabic	music.				
		(A) obje	ctive (B) indigeno	us (C)	conservative (D) mala	djusted				
	10. The of a child is one of the most horrible crimes a person can commit.									
	(A) abduction (B) abstraction (C) diffusion (D) attainment									
	11. Artists use in their paintings to make them appear balanced.									
	(A) temperament (B) rift (C) symmetry (D) impediment									
12. After taking a ballet class, the professional basketball player appreciated the dancers'										
		(A) pros	cription (B) anei		(C) contention	(D) stamin	<u>a</u>			
佳	土		註 一、作答於試是	是上者,不·	予計分。					

第2頁,共6頁

					-				
考	試	. 科	目	英文	系 所 別	共同科	考試時間	2月7日(五) 第三節	
1	13. Tens of thousands of people to the town to take part in a music festival.								
		(A) r							
	14.	She v	varn	ed her children before	their visi	t to her uncle that any	would be	punished.	
	(A) malfunction (B) malefactor (C) misbehavior (D) malady								
	15. Although Emma could not read or write, she could a long list of names in her mind.								
		(A) r				(C) replica	(D) revival		
	II.			nar (20%)					
	16.	John	cou	ld accept the unfavorab	ole situat	ion or fight for his rights	way, h	e has to take responsibility	
		for h	imse						
		(A) F					Neither		
	17.	Some	e pe	ople plagiarize because	they thi	nk they can get away with	it; bed	cause they honestly don't	
	know what it means.								
		(A) (the	rs do so (B) so d	lo others	(C) do so others (D)	others so do)	
	18.				feel exl	nausted after the entrance e	xamination,	conege gives them an	
				nity			1.1		
		(A) l				(C) to let loose (D)			
	19.							means a hearty breakfast.	
		(A) v				(C) who are (D)			
	20.					nay feel like laying your bo		board, waiting to	
		(A) l				C) get hit (D) get			
	21.					ng was marked "No Entrang			
	_			ch (B) through				ly have a houfriend	
	22. James is very upset, and I feel terrible, too. I him so directly that I already have a boyfriend.								
	(A) told (B) have told (C) shouldn't tell (D) shouldn't have told								
	23. The survey indicates that one ten children bullied at that suburb.								
	(A) inis (B) withis (C) atare (D) byare								
	24. Urine tests are widely used substances banned by the league, such as anabolic steroids, diuretics and								
	certain stimulants. (A) detects (B) to detect (C) detected (D) detecting								
	(A) detects								
	25. Tokyo will host the 2020 Olympic Games because it got in 2018. (A) as much support as any city (B) less support than any city								
	(C) more support than any other city (D) least support								
	(C) more support tituli any other every (2) reads support								

第3頁,共6頁

考試科目 英文 系所別 共同科 考試時間 2月7日(五)第三節

III. Reading Comprehension (20%)

Passage 1

A universal basic income is a government guarantee that each citizen receives a minimum income. The intention behind the payment is to provide financial security and cover the basic cost of living. The concept has regained popularity as a way to offset job losses caused by technology. Plans differ on who receives the income. Some would pay every citizen, regardless of income. Others would only pay those who are below the poverty line, whether they are working or not. The government sends the check, but plans differ on who funds the income. Some plans call for a tax increase on the wealthy, while others say corporations should be taxed.

In 2018, Facebook co-founder Chris Hughes outlined his plan in his book "Fair Shot." He argues that U.S. workers, students, and caregivers making \$50,000 or less a year should receive a guaranteed income of \$500 a month because "a small group of people are getting extremely wealthy while everyone else is struggling to make ends meet." The increasing number of positions in part-time, contract, and temporary jobs can't provide enough for a decent standard of living. Mark Zuckerberg and Bill Gates agree. They argue that automation, robotics, and artificial intelligence have fundamentally changed the structure of the U.S. economy, and a universal income is the only solution.

Proponents argue that an unconditional basic income would enable workers to wait for a better job or improve their marketability by going back to school. It would also remove the problems of existing welfare programs with a simple cash payment that can cut down on bureaucracy. However, opponents argue that it would create inflation if everyone suddenly received a basic income. Higher prices would soon make the basics unaffordable to those at the bottom of the income pyramid. In the long run, a guaranteed income would not raise their standard of living. Moreover, it could reduce an already-falling labor force participation rate.

Universal basic income is still experimental in several countries, including the United States, Canada, and Finland. It's too early to tell if these pilot programs will work. The universal income's simplicity makes it an attractive alternative to welfare programs, but its proponents haven't suggested solutions to its several potential issues.

- 26. What is the main problem to be addressed in this passage?
 - (A) Lack of market niche for artificial intelligence.
 - (B) Disparity of employment rates among nations.
 - (C) Poverty caused by the new economy structure.
 - (D) Universal tax inequality between rich and poor.
- 27. Which of the following is **NOT** true about universal basic income?
 - (A) It may cause inflation and therefore fail to achieve its goals.
 - (B) It is supported by some internationally renowned entrepreneurs.
 - (C) It is guaranteed to succeed with higher tax revenue from the wealthy.
 - (D) It reduces bureaucratic procedures inherent in existing welfare programs.

第4頁,共6頁

考試科目 英文 系所別 共同科 考試時間 2月7日(五)第三節

- 28. Who would receive money from the said plan?
 - (A) Charities.
 - (B) Individuals.
 - (C) Corporations.
 - (D) Governments.
- 29. In what way could the plans be similar across countries?
 - (A) When the scheme kicks off.
 - (B) Who disseminates the money.
 - (C) Where the funding comes from.
 - (D) What qualifies someone to be paid.
- 30. If the proposed plan works, what may become obsolete?
 - (A) Popular social media.
 - (B) Automation and robotics.
 - (C) National income tax systems.
 - (D) Current social welfare programs.

正気

Passage 2

Andrei Gromyko's career in the Soviet government has spanned well over twenty years. The press generally disliked Gromyko, whom some of them called "Stoneface." He was not talkative when dealing with the media, a characteristic that enraged reporters. At the negotiation table Gromyko was very witty, friendly, and even charming; however, he could also be an iron-willed negotiator, if necessary. It is probably this iron will that assured his survival as a major political figure in Russia.

Gromyko was born in a Belorussian village, the son of a peasant, and attended an agricultural school in Minsk. Though graduated with a degree in economics, he was highly interested in politics. Recognizing the better opportunities in the Foreign Office, he entered that branch of the Soviet government in 1939. In 1940, Gromyko was sent to Washington, D.C., to serve in the embassy there. His solid competence and loyalty won Stalin's confidence.

As the war stretched on, Gromyko was trusted more and more. He was with Stalin at the Yalta conference, where the three superpowers of the United States, Britain, and Russia agreed on final strategies for winning the war. He adjusted quickly to the new relationships between these three powers after the end of the war. Gromyko was a vital member of the postwar conferences. He helped write the founding charter for the United Nations, and was appointed as the first Soviet ambassador to the United Nations. Appointed foreign minister under Malenkov, Gromyko served through the de-Stalinization period and was involved in the events of the Khrushchev years until the coming of the Gorbachev regime in 1985.

The combination of loyalty, competence, long service, and tight-lipped seriousness made Gromyko sound dull, but he was far from dull. He developed a great taste for American and British culture during his years of

第5頁,共6頁

考試科目 英文 系所別 共同科 考試時間 2月7日(五) 第三節

service as ambassador; he became an expert on American and British affairs, from political and economic dealings down to the popular culture of both countries. Obviously, some of this knowledge was required for his position, but he pursued this knowledge with relish. He could read, speak, and write English quite well, and he delighted in quoting Shakespeare and Robert Frost at well-timed moments. There is much more to this paradoxical man than we might guess from our occasional glimpses of him as a vague figure in the background at press conferences.

- 31. Which of the following is the main idea of the passage?
 - (A) Discussing the virtues of loyalty.
 - (B) Describing Gromyko's relationship to the press.
 - (C) Tracing Gromyko's rise to the position of foreign minister.
 - (D) Explaining Gromyko's adaptability to Western culture.
- 32. We can infer from the passage that
 - (A) Gromyko was largely responsible for the success of the Yalta Conference.
 - (B) Gromyko remained successful because he had proved adaptable to the ever-changing power structure in Russia.
 - (C) Gromyko was the second most powerful official in Russia.
 - (D) Gromyko was more interested in art than in diplomacy.
- 33. Which of the following conclusions does this passage support?
 - (A) Gromyko was made bitter by his long service.
 - (B) Gromyko was successful because he was always willing to compromise.
 - (C) Russia chose only "stone-faced" diplomats to serve in the United Nations.
 - (D) Loyalty and competence are necessary for success in diplomatic circles.
- 34. As used in this passage, what does the word relish mean?
 - (A) Fervor.
 - (B) Sustenance.
 - (C) Boredom.
 - (D) Sufficiency.
- 35. Which of the following is **NOT** true about Gromyko?
 - (A) Gromyko was an important figure of the postwar conferences.
 - (B) Gromyko was fluent in both Russian and English.
 - (C) Gromyko was renowned for his negotiating skills.
 - (D) Gromyko was a very eloquent diplomat when dealing with the press.

第1頁,共6頁

考	試	 目	英文	系所別	共同科	考試時間	2月7日(五) 第三節
- 1							

IV. Writing (30%)

If you could go back in time and start your college life all over again, what would be one thing you would like to change (e.g. a different major/college/habit)? Why do you want to change it? How would you go about doing it? Please write an essay of about 300 words to answer the above questions.

